
SAK-11/05/2020 
Government of India 

Ministry of Minority Affairs 
  

 11th Floor, Pt Deendayal Antyodaya Bhawan, 
 C.G.O. Complex, Lodi Road, 

New Delhi-110003 
Dated: 22nd April, 2021 

  

To 
PIAs (Seekho Aur Kamao Scheme) 
  
Subject: Linking of Beneficiaries account numbers to their Aadhar Number for TY 2019-20 - 
reg. 

Sir/Madam, 

I am directed to refer to this Ministry’s letter of even no. SAK-11/05/2020 dated 30.03.2021 
vide which the PIAs were intimated to pay stipend/post placement support to all beneficiaries through 
DBT module of PFMS subject to compliance with scheme guidelines & attendance requirements. 

2.         In this connection, it is further clarified that the stipend shall be paid through the DBT module 
in the PFMS portal to each beneficiary separately. 

3.         All PIAs must ensure that from Target Year 2019-20 onwards, payment of stipend/PPS shall be 
made into the account of the beneficiary linked with their Aadhar number. In case, the beneficiaries 
account number is not linked to their Aadhar Number, it shall be the responsibility of the PIA to get the 
beneficiary’s account linked and credit the payment into the Aadhar linked account of beneficiary only. 

4.         This may be treated on priority by all PIAs and strict compliance be ensured. 
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